Work has also started in Ireland on revising the cave descriptions and scientific accounts for inclusion in a revised book on that area.

There have been foreign trips to the Dordogne Region of France over the New Year period and more recently a visit to some of the caves and canyons of Majorca. The Society has also been represented by Tony Boycott on expeditions to the Indian subcontinent.

## Acknowledgements

The Society continues to be grateful to those bodies who support its activities with grant aid. These include the Tratman Fund of the University of Bristol for assistance with publishing *Proceedings* and with foreign travel, The Oliver Lloyd Memorial Fund who have recently paid for some much-needed binding in the Library and the University of Bristol Union for assistance in the day to day running of the Society.

T. Williams

## LIBRARY REPORT 1999 - 2000

The Library has continued to grow by exchanges with proceedings and donations. Thanks are due to John Crickmay & Pat Cronin for donations of journals, manuscripts and books.

New additions

Mendip Underground, 4th edition, 1999. Dave Irwin and Tony Jarratt

Tony Boycott Librarian